Evansville Community School District

Food Service Compensation Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, January 8, 2019
1:30 p.m.

Present: Jerry Roth, Jamie Merath, Liz Uher, Jeannie Nelson, John Rasmussen

1. Merath passed out rate sheet reflecting current and suggested hourly rate from November
meeting.

2. Discussion of the High School Lead food service position took place as this is a new title being
proposed. Uher explained some of the responsibilities and duties of this position. Uher also
expressed concern about being crunched for hours and menu items that require a lot of prep.

3. Merath suggested that menu concerns be discussed with Lisa and hopes to set-up a meeting
with her next week.

4. Merath reported that she had received quotes for Life Insurance and Short & Long term
Disability insurance. Merath explained that life insurance and LTD benefits do require a
minimum of 20 hour per week. This is over a 12 month period. Therefore some staff would not
qualify for these benefits. STD benefits are available to employees, but will need to be paid for
by the employee. Also, there are minimum salary requirements in order for employees to take
advantage of this benefit. Both Life Insurance & Long Term Disability Insurance will be added to
the proposal.

5. Roth recommended that the title of Cook 2 in the new proposal be changed too:
Cook/Food Prep.

6. Merath explained this proposal will then go to the board in April and any changes would be
affective 19/20 school year.

7. Meeting ended at 2:00 p.m. and no additional meetings were set.



